
 

 

BOROUGH OF FOLSOM  
COUNCIL MEETING  

WORKSHOP MINUTES 
August 13, 2019 

 
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 6:11 PM 
 
OPENING STATEMENT: Adequate notice of this meeting has been given in accordance with the directives of 
the “Open Public Meetings Act”, pursuant to Public Law 1975, Chapter 231.  Said notice of this meeting has been 
advertised in the Hammonton Gazette and has been posted on the Borough Hall bulletin board showing the time and 
place of said meeting. 
  
ROLL CALL:  Councilpersons: Conway, Jantz, Arena, Hoffman and Schenker 
 
Absent: Councilman Pagano 
 
Also Present:  Mayor DeStefano, Attorney John Carr and Jen Heller (Vince Polistina & Assoc.) 
 
Helen Goodwin from Hardenberg Insurance gave a Safety Presentation and the topic was Wellness. 
 
Harvey Cocozza from Ford-Scott Associates, Inc. (Auditors) gave a review of the 2018 Audit. 
 
Mayor DeStefano reported that Arawak Paving has requested an extension to complete that 2018 Road 
Program Project. Council agreed to give Arawak until August 31, 2019. 
 
Mayor DeStefano asked Councilman Schenker and Councilman Conway to follow up on the letter he 
received from the Atlantic County Department of Regional Planning and Development regarding the 
2020 Census. 
 
Mayor DeStefano discussed with Council the possibility of contracting with an engineering company in 
the Transportation Alternatives Set-Aside Design Assistance Program for engineering design services for 
the 13th St. Street Pedestrian Path. 
 
Councilman Schenker discussed a possible ordinance regulating mailbox support posts in Folsom. 
 
Councilman Schenker also reported that Superintendent John LaPollo is trying to locate the owner of the 
trailer left on Borough property. 
 
Councilman Conway led a discussion on grass clippings and what to do with them in the future. 
 
MEETING IS FOR DISCUSSION ONLY. NO VOTES WILL BE TAKEN 
 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:  Linda Maxwell (320 E. Collings Dr.) questioned why the Borough is still 
paying Councilman Pagano since he hasn’t been at the Borough or attended a meeting since October 
2018. Ms. Maxwell also stated that she attended a County meeting last night in Egg Harbor Township and 
Councilman Pagano attended that meeting. 
 
With no other discussion the meeting was adjourned at 7:16PM with ayes all. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
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Patricia M. Gatto 
Municipal Clerk 


